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January 9, 2004

EROSION AND SEDIMENT CONTROL PLAN DESIGNER’S

     
This is a notice to all planning to submit Erosion and Sediment Control Plans; impacting greater than one acre of disturbance, to the Delaware County Conservation District.  The attached plan review policy was approved for implementation effective February 29, 2004.  As many of you are aware the NDES Application (NOI) contains a significant amount of information.  This information must be coordinated with the information submitted during the erosion and sediment control plan review. Our current policy of reviewing plans as they are submitted has proven problematic. 

    
All sites that will eventually require an NPDES Permit must submit an entire complete permit package including an erosion and sediment control plan.  Once an administrative review is conducted of the application, and it is found to be complete the Erosion and Sediment Control plan review clock will begin.

     
The emergency review process will remain available, but will also not be initiated until a complete permit package is submitted and found administratively complete.

        
The Conservation District is allowed 20 days to conduct an administrative review.  The Conservation District understands that this could result in longer total approval times.  In order to reduce this potential it is strongly recommended that only complete applications are submitted.  Please perform PNDI Searches at the beginning of the design process.  Please fill all items out completely on the application form.  If an item does not apply please note that a response is not applicable.    I would suggest that an increase emphasis is placed on the application checklist. The more exact you are to pin-pointing the location of required items the less likely you will be to have an application returned for incompleteness. 


The Conservation District Board also voiced concern that a significant number of plans require multiple reviews.  One reason for this is certainly the fact that state regulations continue to evolve. Another reason is that a few plan designers submit plans they are aware have not been finalized. This is done simply to get the ball rolling so to speak.  Please remember reviews will not be started until the erosion and sediment control plan is found to include all the required elements.  This process it is felt will benefit the designers who take the time to submit a complete application.

Plan Review Policy : Coordination of NPDES Permits and Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Reviews.

The Conservation District as of February 29, 2004 will not conduct erosion and sediment control plan reviews on sites requiring an NPDES – Construction Pemit; until such time that an administratively complete NPDES Permit Application (NOI) has been acknowledged, this will apply to both General and Individual Permits.  This policy will not apply if in coordination with the Department of Environmental Protection ‘s Southeast Regional Office there is sufficient reason to proceed with the review. 
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